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O’Neill Public Schools “return to learn protocol” shall be the guidance provided by the Nebraska 
Department of Education entitled “Bridging the Gap from Concussion to the Classroom,” and 
accompanying materials and future supplements.  Nothing in this policy or the referenced 
protocol shall entitle a student who has sustained a concussion to an individualized plan under 
Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act, although staff will refer students who have sustained a 
concussion for evaluation under Section 504 as appropriate. 

 


